
ORRHS Guidance Newsletter

Current Guidance Happenings
Senior Parent Breakfast - September 24th

Senior families please join the ORRHS guidance team as we present our senior
programming at our breakfast on September 24th from 8-9am in the high school cafe.
Please RSVP here to attend. We will discuss all Senior related information including the
college application process and scholarships. The presentation will run for approximately
an hour. All registered families should sign in at the front and will be brought to the
cafeteria by counseling staff. For those who cannot attend, we will send you our
presentation via email. Please contact laurenmillette@oldrochester.org with questions.

Fire & EMS Explorer Post 343 Program - For 14-18 Year Olds

The MMR Hose Company, Fire & EMS Explorer Post 343 program,
hosted by the Rochester, Marion, and Mattapoisett Fire Department's, is for youth
between ages of 14-18 that are enrolled in high school that may have an interest in
becoming a first responder. The program runs from September through June as a
normal fire academy class would be held and is very low cost to parents or
guardians. The program has graduated approximately 50 youth in the last 7 years,
10 of those have either become certified firefighters or gained a certification as an
emergencymedical technician. This program is not only beneficial for youth

interested in being a first responder, but any youth that wants to be part of a team environment, one that is
willing to step out of their comfort zone in a controlled and safe environment, and one that is looking to
experience something that not many of their peers have. Contact fire.emspost343@gmail.com if you are
interested!

Curry College - Navigating the College Search for Students with Learning Differences

OnOctober 1st, Curry College will be hosting their annual 'Navigating the College
Search for Students With Learning Differences' Workshop on campus from
6:00-7:30PM. By attending 'Navigating the College Search,' students and families will
receive critical information to support their college search process as they pursue
institutions with the proper academic support to help them succeed. Although the
faculty and staff are excited to highlight some key offerings of Curry's Program for
Advancement of Learning (PAL), the workshop aims to support student's college

search process as a whole - not only their consideration of Curry College. Students and families may register for
the workshop here.

The College Boot Camp for Seniors and Families

The College Boot Camp is a series of one hour evening sessions for seniors and
families offered by ORRHS Guidance teammembers and will run on 9/25, 10/2,
10/9, 10/16@6pm in the HS Library.

9/25 - Making the List 10/9- The Common App
10/2 - The Essay 10/16 - Miscellaneous Support

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfFyaNLnYAozhgQpXfeH-2PtxTsqZOwQoMWqMjeBtWtXf-HFQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:fire.emspost343@gmail.com
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L7ddhRxM5gTHRb_WfIuz7oeVer74fpCKJNXxMDBlogeg3FJcIPKpoeNF0FkMkFI6Qbgtux_OjJCjKE5Q6XHPCvKShdl9k56THyNklv54IySwnWzOn_lE9SZrOGxyUm4XtXZw_EkmOU8KOWJdgCrqDnHG-IHF4sItP1cHASuW-lwsS_f4Q9gfkJ_6ZWSLxTMk4ZuleVwburq31S6R9YOBXg==&c=kpb2qXS7fVna_elrA4tdwsC_RRbsYUJAm7Ea7tlpk2wm5L6wWAEEpg==&ch=T0AFpJc_-R7Mm9MJ65_XNWTuhFM7QeJHvVAgO3vFh15ZOjWKj0bWcg==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L7ddhRxM5gTHRb_WfIuz7oeVer74fpCKJNXxMDBlogeg3FJcIPKpoeNF0FkMkFI6Qbgtux_OjJCjKE5Q6XHPCvKShdl9k56THyNklv54IySwnWzOn_lE9SZrOGxyUm4XtXZw_EkmOU8KOWJdgCrqDnHG-IHF4sItP1cHASuW-lwsS_f4Q9gfkJ_6ZWSLxTMk4ZuleVwburq31S6R9YOBXg==&c=kpb2qXS7fVna_elrA4tdwsC_RRbsYUJAm7Ea7tlpk2wm5L6wWAEEpg==&ch=T0AFpJc_-R7Mm9MJ65_XNWTuhFM7QeJHvVAgO3vFh15ZOjWKj0bWcg==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L7ddhRxM5gTHRb_WfIuz7oeVer74fpCKJNXxMDBlogeg3FJcIPKpoYkEe8L9S9CmPQMP0BWy-8UZJOwFZnTCU-xSschyawylbqOBO6DTnOht9Yn4ZBsAU-6_7cC4Ae4X_xQMsoiNSB-Y2cxX3xYO2cpWnMA0Z3lv2RXlf1L7JEyQP-c8kNRPcUgfVH3MzvAe1e3sA-uQ8fo=&c=kpb2qXS7fVna_elrA4tdwsC_RRbsYUJAm7Ea7tlpk2wm5L6wWAEEpg==&ch=T0AFpJc_-R7Mm9MJ65_XNWTuhFM7QeJHvVAgO3vFh15ZOjWKj0bWcg==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L7ddhRxM5gTHRb_WfIuz7oeVer74fpCKJNXxMDBlogeg3FJcIPKpoYkEe8L9S9CmPQMP0BWy-8UZJOwFZnTCU-xSschyawylbqOBO6DTnOht9Yn4ZBsAU-6_7cC4Ae4X_xQMsoiNSB-Y2cxX3xYO2cpWnMA0Z3lv2RXlf1L7JEyQP-c8kNRPcUgfVH3MzvAe1e3sA-uQ8fo=&c=kpb2qXS7fVna_elrA4tdwsC_RRbsYUJAm7Ea7tlpk2wm5L6wWAEEpg==&ch=T0AFpJc_-R7Mm9MJ65_XNWTuhFM7QeJHvVAgO3vFh15ZOjWKj0bWcg==


Fee Waiver Quick Facts

If you qualify for a fee waiver, you'll get free SAT tests, reduced AP test costs, and several other benefits to help
you apply for college.Oneway to know if you qualify is if you are enrolled or eligible to participate in the
federal Free or Reduced Price Lunch Program. Here are some of the benefits that students with fee waivers may
access through CollegeBoard and the Common App:

● Reduced cost for AP exams
● Free SAT Tests and Feedback: 2 Free SAT tests, 2 chances to access answer services
● Free College Benefits

- Unlimited score reports to send to colleges
- Waived application fees at participating colleges
- Free CSS Profile™ applications to apply for financial aid from participating schools

● Other Benefits
- No late registration fees for free tests (if you're in the U.S. or U.S. territories)
- No cancellation fees (upon cancellation, your unused fee waiver benefits will be returned to you)
- Fee reductions for score verification reports

Want to learnmore about the Common App and fee waivers? Visit: What is the Common App Fee Waiver? If you
have any questions, please contact your guidance counselor.

To Apply for the Free Reduced Lunch Program

All schools participate in the National School Lunch Program, offering free or reduced-price meals to students
whomeet the state and federal income guidelines. Although all students will receive free school meals, if you
believe your family meets the federal income guidelines, we encourage you to complete themeal application
online at https://linqconnect.com/public/meal-application/new. Only one application is necessary per family. If
you received free or reduced-price lunches last year, youmust complete a new application each school year.

College Info Sessions in September

Juniors and Seniors, sign up with your Bulldog Blockmentor for College Info sessions this month!

● Bryant University- September 18th
● UMass Dartmouth- September 20th
● Regis College- September 20th
● American University- September 26th
● Sacred Heart- September 27th
● Northwestern University- September 27th

Attention Sophomores and Juniors - Register for the PSAT by 9/12

PSATs are offered to 10th and 11th grade students and will be held on Saturday,
October 12th. Any student who is interested in registering to test should see Ms.
Bichsel in guidance by September 12th. PSATs will cost $25 per student and
payment can bemade as cash or check, payable to Old Rochester Regional High
School. Please see your guidance counselor with any questions!

https://bigfuture.collegeboard.org/help-center/do-all-colleges-accept-application-fee-waivers
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/scores/score-verification
https://appsupport.commonapp.org/applicantsupport/s/article/What-do-I-need-to-know-about-the-Common-App-fee-waiver
https://orrschoolmeals.com/
https://www.bryant.edu/
https://www.umassd.edu/
https://www.regiscollege.edu/
https://www.american.edu/
https://www.sacredheart.edu/
https://www.northwestern.edu/


Students who will be taking the PSAT should report to the high school by 7:30 am on October 12thwith a
charged chromebook and a pen & pencil (for scrap paper). As a reminder, all PSATs are digital this year.

Students taking the PSAT will have a BlueBook App Practice test during Bulldog Block on October 8th
(Sophomores) & October 9th (Juniors). Students will be added to these Bulldog Block sessions by guidance.

Students must use a school issued device to test and should have their device with them during the Bluebook
App Practice. Any student who needs a school issued device should let Mrs. Millette know ASAP.

Testing room locations for the 12th will be emailed to students on October 9th. Students, check out these
resources before test day: PSAT resource center, PSAT Practice, What to bring andwhat to leave

Information for AP Students

Attention all AP students, create your CollegeBoard account and join your AP Google Classrooms if you
haven’t already! If you need help with your log on, please contact Mrs. Millette.

Guidance is now collecting the $40 per exam non-refundable down payment for your Advanced Placement
Exam(s). The deadline to make your deposit is Friday, November 1st. Payments of cash or check (made payable
to ORRHS) will be accepted in the guidance office. If youmiss this deadline, an additional $40 per exam late fee
will be added to your exam cost. The full cost per exam is $99 with the exception of Seminar and Research,
which is $147 per exam. If you qualify for Free or Reduced lunch and would like to apply for a waiver, youmust
contact Guidance prior to Friday, November 1st, for approval. Students that are approved to receive a waiver
will be responsible for a payment of $50 per exam, with $15 due by November 1st to avoid the $40 per exam late
fee. Please contact laurenmillette@oldrochester.org with questions related to APs.

SAT Information

Are you planning on taking the SAT? Here are some important deadlines to remember:

● Sept 20th is the deadline to register for theOct 5th test
● Oct 18th is the deadline to register for the Nov 2nd test
● Nov 22nd is the deadline to register for the Dec 7th test

Students register using their College Board accounts at SAT College Board Registration

Reminder: Fee waivers are available in guidance for eligible students - please see your counselor to learnmore!

Senior Meetings

This month, the Guidance Counselors will begin meeting with small groups of seniors in the Guidance
Conference Room during a study hall to review the steps in the college application process, Naviance, the
Common Application, and scholarships in early September. In addition, screencast tutorials have been created
and posted on the guidance website under Grade 12, that youmay find helpful RE: Naviance and creating a
Common Application. Senior Meetings will last approximately 45minutes. Meeting appointment times will be
sent via e-hall pass.

Senior To Do List

Seniors, it's time tomake sure that your Naviance Senior Questionnaires and Resumes are complete. Please
take the time to complete those if you haven't already. Reach out to your guidance counselor if you have any
questions! Here is a quick link to our website and a snapshot of our Senior Curriculum for your review!

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat-suite-benefits-schools-districts/school-district-resource-center
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/practice
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt/taking-the-test/what-to-bring-leave
mailto:laurenmillette@oldrochester.org
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/registration
https://orrhs.oldrochester.org/departments/guidance-department
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xc5fwObgLelR_xvAzQ0sdn41p9kGnwSPpAOMZCibk2E/edit?usp=sharing


Save The Date: MEFA College Financing Seminar - November 13th

Attention Junior and Senior Parents/Guardians: Join us as our ORRHS Guidance Department hosts a College
Financing Seminar onWednesday, November 13th with Kevin Fudge fromMEFA at 6 pm in the high school
cafeteria. This seminar will provide information and clarity on the entire financial aid application process. You
will learn about financial aid applications and types of financial aid, the factors that determine your aid
eligibility, how colleges determine the amount of aid to offer, and the details of the financial aid award letters.
Seniors are able to start applying for financial aid as early as December 1st. (Massachusetts Educational
Financing Authority; www.mefa.org)

Ongoing Virtual Opportunities to Learn from MEFA
Check out MEFA’s valuable resources and tools to help you prepare for the future and navigate the college
planning process. The Massachusetts Educational Financing Authority is here to help. Register for live sessions
by visiting www.mefa.org/events.

Career of the Week

SEL Tip of the Week

Build Self Awareness: As the school year begins, take amoment to tune into your thoughts, feelings, and
actions. Understanding how you feel can help youmanage stress, build better relationships, andmake good
decisions. When you notice yourself feeling anxious or overwhelmed, try pausing, taking a deep breath, and
reflecting on what you need. Developing self-awareness helps you stay focused and resilient throughout the
school year!

http://www.mefa.org/
http://www.mefa.org/events

